
Brunot Treaty Hunting at Lone Mesa State Park 
Now Available to Southern Ute Hunters 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lone Mesa State Park, located 23 miles north of the Town of Dolores, is an 
approximate 12,000 acre park managed by Colorado Parks & Wildlife. The park 
is encompassed entirely within the Brunot Treaty Area and features incredibly 
scenic lands ranging in elevation from about 7,200 feet to just over 9,000 feet. 
Access to the park is highly restricted and only allowed for big game hunting 
each year.  State hunters are required to apply for park access permits through 
a limited-draw lottery process. 

The Southern Ute Wildlife Division is pleased to announce that interested Tribal 
Member hunters can now access Lone Mesa State Park for treaty hunting using 
access permits issued by the Tribe.  A limited number of permits will be 
available each year, free-of-charge, beginning with the 2023 hunting season.  
For more information on huntable big game species, season framework, weapon 
types, etc., please contact the Wildlife Division.   
 
The access permits will be available either first-come first-serve, or through a 
Tribe-administered drawing if there is sufficient interest.  If you are interested 
in obtaining a Lone Mesa Access Permit please call the Wildlife Division no 
later than Friday, June 16th, 2023.  
 
Please contact the Wildlife Division at (970) 563- 0130 for more information. 
 


